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Chief Volunteer Officer/é..Hector Guerra, Jr., M.D.  

Board President              South Texas Turf 

        

Vice-Presidentééééééééééé.Oscar Vera 

                           Rex Supply Corp. 

 

Treasurerééééééééééééé..Nora Cano 

 

 

SecretaryééééééééééééFelipe Cavazos 

                                                     INB Realty 

 

Past Board Presidentéééééé.Francisco Marin 

                                   Pharr Parks & Recreation Dept. 

                      2012 Board Members  

        Eduardo Cantu, 

AMC Construction  

 

Oscar Elizondo, Jr., 

VDP Healthcare 

 

Victor Carrillo, Jr.,  

Vicôs Auto Rebuilders 
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Guerra Construction 
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Esmeralda Hernandez 

Teen Program Coordinator 

Bonnie Palacios 

South Pharr Unit Director 
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Grant Compliance Coordinator 
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In June, the B&GC of Pharr received notice that American     
Electric Power (AEP) Foundation was awarding $200,000      
towards the construction of the new 25k sq.ft. facility.  This was 
GREAT news to our organization and the youth of our          
community.  Representatives presented a prop check to Board 
Members & club members at a Pharr City Comm. meeting.  

In an effort to reduce summer learning loss, our organization once again 
partnered with Sylvan Learning Centers to provide òMath Campsó to our 
members.  Camps were provided to club members on a weekly basis   
during our summer program.  The goal of the Math Camps was to work 
with small groups to enhance learning.   

The Boys & Girls Club of Pharr has awarded $48,000 in scholarships to 
deserving club teens through ConocoPhillips.   The 2012 recipients are 
Eleazar Bernal, III and Tom Ramirez, both graduates from Pharr-San 
Juan-Alamo North High School.  The scholarship allowed Tom to attend 
an out-of-town University and allowed Eleazar the opportunity to fund 
additional items he may need for college including housing & electronics. 

June marked the end of another successful year for the FACE Program.  
This program was funded by TEAõs 21st Century Grant Program and is a 
partnership between the PSJA ISD & B&GC of Pharr.  Through this grant, 
the B&GC of Pharr served 7 additional afterschool sites at PSJA schools.  It 
took a dedicated staff of 22 employees to work with hundreds of students                        
in programs including: homework help/tutoring, the arts, 
p h y s i c a l fitness, cooking, financial literacy and others.    

This summer, Convergys made several contributions to our clubsõ Capital 
Campaign.  The contributions were raised through special events and 
competitions that Convergys held with their employees.  This company   
has been contributing to the B&GC of Pharr for many years now through 
our Annual Thanksgiving Celebration.  Convergys employees have also 
attended several Special Events that have been hosted at òThe Clubó.  
Thank You Convergys for giving back to your community. 
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